
 [Month] [Day], 2021

	State Representative/State Senator
Address
City, State ZIP



Mr./Ms. NAME

On behalf of the [DISTRICT NAME], I request your support for special districts’ access to the State Coronavirus Fiscal Recovery Fund monies for the district’s expenditures, losses and recovery from the pandemic. To date, the district can demonstrate $[AMOUNT] in eligible aid, as allocated under the American Rescue Plan Act.

[District name] provides [GENERAL POPULATION ESTIMATE (hundreds of thousands)] of residents in [location] with [types of services] that cities and the county do not otherwise provide. As a result of the pandemic, [share your districts’ story – reduction to services, reduction to staff, impacts on the community, if the district has altered its operation to meet a community need]


Due to an oversight in the CARES Act outlining local government eligibility for Coronavirus Relief Funds, and subsequent ambiguous Treasury guidelines, many special districts, like mine, did not receive the same access to funds as other units of government. This, despite being technically eligible under Treasury guidelines. 

The American Rescue Plan Act fixes this problem, granting states the authority to transfer Coronavirus Fiscal Recovery Funds to special purpose units of state and local government. These uses include costs to respond to the pandemic, revenue loss, the ability to provide premium pay for works essential to the continuity of critical infrastructure services, and “necessary investments” in water, sewer and broadband services. Establishing a state-administered program for special districts’ relief would provide a centralized source with uniform access for districts that can demonstrate pandemic-related needs for relief funds. Furthermore, this approach would not defer any guaranteed relief funding for counites and cities in the state.

The [DISTRICT NAME] would appreciate the assistance to prevent further reductions to the essential services we provide to our community and mitigate further staffing reductions. I would appreciate the opportunity to discuss this matter further with you or your staff. Thank you for your consideration, and the District looks forward to working with you on this critical matter.

Thank you,

